Akhenaten Fellowship
What is the central core of our faith? Light is our salvation. It’s that
simple really. Of course to understand what is meant by Light being
our salvation we must understand that God is Light. Anything
opposed to the Light is the material world. The material world is
darkness. Our material existence is like a prison for the soul. The soul
itself has many potential attributes for example an animal’s soul is
very earthbound while an enlightened man like Akhenaten has a soul
of pure Light which transcends the material world. Thus Akhenaten is
not imprisoned in this material existence but can travel from the
realm of Light to the material realm with ease. As Atenists we too
want to attain a soul of pure Light. Such a being is not subject to the
natural laws of material existence but is a free being. When a person
dies, naturally if their soul is of this world, then they are bound to this
world and cannot escape and is destined to be reborn a prisoner of
the material plane of existence. A person whose soul is Light can
transcend the bounds of death and is free to choose to be with God or
to return to this world conscious of who they are and can decide what
life they wish to live. So much misery in this world only because most
people are ignorant of the Light and dwell in darkness. If people just
knew that they have a choice to be like God and be free, their lives no
matter where they dwell would be so much happier. Free will can
only be attained by being one with God which is Light. If you can grasp
that understanding you are on your way to freedom eternal….

Today’s Atenism is about bringing out the God within each one of us.
This Solar Aspect is a potential we all have but few have expressed
this in their lives. We are all gods in a sense if we embrace the
Godhood of the One. When we embrace Aten In our lives and
dedicate ourselves to His service we become as God knowing good
and evil and receive the guidance of the infallible Lord of all. As an
Atenist I am God in the flesh as you too as well are God in the flesh if
you are willing to receive Him. Thus we become as little gods with
that Golden Light and Solar Aspect. We become as Light reflects off
the water glistening in the Sun. Those who do not embrace the Light
are in darkness and are lost for without the Light in our lives how can
we be saved in this life and the next. In darkness one cannot see. In
the Light all things are visible. Thus as Atenists we bathe ourselves in
the Light washing away all our sins and ignorance. We cloak ourselves
in the Light which keeps us warm. The Light shines ever before us
guiding our steps so that we may not stumble. This Light which is in
the Disk and emanates there from is the true God. As Atenists we
worship the Light so that we may become as the Light! The ancients
worshipped different gods with solar aspects. The moderns worship
not only the One God which is the Light, but we also worship
ourselves and our Godlike potential. Thus we are replacing the gods of
the heathen made of stone, wood or precious metals with living Gods,
ourselves in fact we are the gods of the future. The is the true Gnosis.
From: http://atenism.org/

